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concerns that might be subject to collective bargaining, and how to determine what students 
want in the fall.  
 
VACCINATIONS 
Dr. Sara Cooper answered a wide range of questions regarding vaccines to inform the 
discussion that followed. 
 
Representatives of faculty and staff bargaining units that had recently surveyed members about 
requiring vaccination for return to campus reported that a large majority who’d responded 
favored requiring vaccination for both employees and students, although the percentage was 
slightly lower for requiring vaccination for students.  
 
After a discussion about the effectiveness and safety of vaccines, 81% of participants polled in 
the meeting said the district should require vaccinations for employees who work on campus 
and 78% said they should be required for students who study on campus, allowing for medical 
and religious exemptions. 70% said the district should require proof of vaccination. Those who 
expressed reservations about requiring vaccination cited concerns about disparate impact on 
communities of color and students for whom accessing vaccines may be difficult.  
 
In the meantime, there was strong sentiment that the district should more actively encourage 
employees and students to get vaccinated voluntarily. One suggestion was opening a 
vaccination site on one or both campuses. Despite repeated offers by the district from 
December of 2020 through February of 2021, our campuses weren’t found to have large 
enough spaces for mass vaccination sites, but they may be acceptable now that smaller sites 
are being supported.  Foothill is currently exploring a partnership with Walgreens. 
 
COMMUNICATION and ENFORCEMENT 
Task force members asked for more communication about what is being done to optimize 
campus safety. While it appears that much work is under way to prepare for a safe return, they 
said that information should be shared about the safety protocols that have been established. 
Some staff members have expressed concern about possibly 


